June 14, 2017

A FORMAL meeting of the FLETCHER LAKE COMMISSION was held at 7:00 p.m. at the Bradley Beach Municipal Complex, after which the roll was called.

In attendance were Charles A. Quixley, Chairman; Robert Scholz, Treasurer, Susan Roach; Marc Rosenthal; Suzanne Klarewicz; John Bauer; Luren Rizzo, Linda Maxwell; and Olga Blum, Secretary.

Also present were Connie Ogden and Marie Voidt.

THE FOLLOWING SUBJECTS WERE DISCUSSED:

- (1) The Chairman submitted the Fletcher Lake electric bills for payment by the Treasurer in the total amount of \$141.75. Rosenthal made a motion to pay the bill, which was seconded by Rizzo, and carried.
- (2) The area around the sign at the west end of the lake was cleaned up. And the Chairman picked up soil and fertilizer for the pots. There are 20 pots on the Ocean Grove side and 32 on the Bradley Beach side. A lengthy discussion about the pots ensued.
- (3) A hole was filled up on the Bradley Beach side near Ocean Avenue with soil, and 2 benches near Ocean Avenue on the Bradley Beach side were also painted. The Borough is supposed to be watering, but so far some of the neighbors are watering the plants.
- (4) The Chairman spoke with Mark Borek from Wildlife, and was advised that we should have approval for placing new fish in the lake, such as Perch, Cat Fish, etc. within a couple of weeks.

- (5) There was a lengthy discussion about the wording to be put on the brick we are purchasing for Bill Mockridge. The brick is $8'' \times 8''$ with 17 words per line allowed.
- (6) It was reported by the Chairman that we brought down a hose to water the plants, and it disappeared. We will have to obtain another one 7 ft. long.
- (7) We will start painting some of the railings on the bridge when our helper is available. Next week, if possible. We are well within our budget, although his bill might go up to \$500.
- (8) There was a discussion about some of the sidewalks that are collapsing.
- (9) There was also discussed the ducks and their babies that are on the lake. It was also a reported that we obtained previous approval to cut down the dead limbs.

Roach made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Rosenthal, and carried.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 12, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Olga Blum, Secretary.